NCV 10 1993
Docket No. 50-271

Mr. Donald A. Reid

Vice President, Operations

Vermont Yankee Nuclear Power Corporation
RD 5, Box 169

Ferry Road

Brattieboro, Vermont 05301

Dear Mr. Reid:

SUBIECT: VERMONT YANKEE TRAINING INSPECTION REPORT NO. 50-271/93-23

This letter transmits the findings of the special safety inspection conducted by

Mr. S. L. Hansell of this office from October 18 through October 22, 1993, at the Vermont
Yankee Training Facility, Brattleboro, Vermont. At the conclusion of the inspection,

Mr. Hansell held discussions of our findings with members of your staff.

The inspection was a followup to the NUREG-1220 Training Inspection conducted in
October 1991. The inspection concentrated on the seven outstanding training deficiencies
noted in the 1991 inspection and overall management of the training department. The
primary objective was to ensure that the facility’s training department provided the required
information to plant personnel so they could safely operate the plant. A secondary objective
was 1o assess the short-term corrective actions related to training from the recent refuel
events.

In summary, the management and content of the current training programs have improved
significantly in the past two years. The training programs have been upgraded to ensure
implementation of the systems approach to training (SAT). The seven training deficiencies
were closed based on the facility's satisfactory corrective actions (section 3.3). Further, the
training conducted after the secord refuel event was appropriate and completed prior to
resuming refuel operations.

The positive results of this inspection indicate that you have substantially improved your
programs, but training program problems and weaknesses still exist as noted in your own self
assessment. However, we are now confident that your organization can effectively identify
the problems and affect viable solutions. Within the scope of this inspection, no violations
were identified.
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Mr. Donaid A. Reid 2

We appreciate your cooperation in this matter. In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the
NRC’s "Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter and its enclosures will be placed in the NRC
Public Document Room. Should you have any questions regarding this information, please
contact Mr. Richard Conte at (215) 337-5210.

Sincerely,

Lee H. Bettenhausen, Chief
Operations Branch
Division of Reactor Safety

Enclosure:
NRC Region 1 Inspection Report 50-271/93-23

cc w/encl:

J. Thay .1, Vice President, Yankee Atomic Electric Company

L. Tremblay, Senior Licensing Engineer, Yankee Atomic Electric Company

Mark Mervine, Training Manager

R. Wanczyk, Plant Manager

1. Gilroy, Director, Vermont Public Interest Research Group, Inc.

D. Tefft, Administrator, Bureau of Radiological Heaith, State of New Hampshire
Chief, Safety Unit, Office of the Attorney General, Commonwealth of Massachusetts
R. Gad, Esquire

(5. Bisbee, Esquire

R. Sedano, Vermont Department of Public Service

T. Rapone, Massachusetts Executive Office of Public Safety

NRC Resident Inspector

Public Document Room (PDR)

Local Public Document Room (LPDR)

Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)

State of New Hampshire, SLO Designee |
State of Vermont, SLO Designee
Commonwealth of Massachusetts, SLO Designee

|
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Mr. Donald A. Reid 3 NOV 16 1993

bee w/encl:

Region 1 Docket Room (w/concurrences)

S. Hansell, DRS

1. Lynch, NRC Consultant, Science Engineering Associates
OL Facility File

bee w/encl (VIA E-MAIL):
V. McCree, OEDO

D. Dorman, NRR

W. Butler, NRR

R. Gallo, Chief, OLB, NRR

(NOTIFY VIA E-MAIL AND NO ATTACHED FILE)
L. Bettenhausen, DRS

R. Conte, DRS

S. Hansell, DRS
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